
 
 

LOOKING TO SUNDAY® 
Sunday, December 13, 2020 
The Third Sunday of Advent 

 

This email, entitled Looking to Sunday®, focuses on one or more of the scripture readings for the coming 
Sunday. It prepares readers to hear God’s Word at Mass and it offers a point of reflection to consider in 

the days leading to Sunday. Looking to Sunday is written by Father Tom Iwanowski. 
Looking to Sunday has been published for more than eleven years. 

 

WHAT BRINGS JOY? 
 

Dynamic, driven, persuasive, austere, stern, focused, strict, honest, God-centered, holy, 
prophetic. 
 

All those adjectives could describe John the Baptist whom we hear about in this Sunday’s 
Gospel (John 1:6-8, 19-28).  
 

Such a personality does not seem to be a good fit for the Third Sunday of Advent, often referred 
to as Gaudete Sunday. Gaudate is a Latin word meaning “rejoice.” The word appears in this 
Sunday’s entrance antiphon where we are told, “Rejoice (Gaudete) in the Lord always; again I 
say rejoice.” 
 

Furthermore, the first prayer of the Mass also speaks of rejoicing. We ask the Lord to enable us 
“to attain the joys” of salvation and to celebrate with “glad rejoicing.” 
 

Sunday’s First and Second Readings, as well as the Responsorial Psalm, also highlight rejoicing. 
 

In the First Reading (Isaiah 61:1-2a, 10-11), Isaiah says he has been sent “to bring glad tidings to 
the poor.” He proclaims, “I rejoice heartily in the LORD, in my God is the joy of my soul.” 
 

Then in the Responsorial Psalm, we hear the words of the Blessed Virgin Mary, “My spirit 
rejoices in God my Savior.” 
 

In our Second Reading (1 Thessalonians 5:16-24), Paul tells the Thessalonians, “Brothers and 
sisters: Rejoice always.”  
 

Those prayers and readings do not seem to harmonize with the prophet we meet in the Gospel. 
John the Baptist does not bring rejoicing to mind as he boldly proclaims, “Make straight the way 
of the Lord.” 
 

The idea of rejoicing also seems out of place this Advent season. The ongoing pandemic gives us 
far more reasons to feel depressed and worried than joyful.  
 

Perhaps we need to consider what it means to rejoice in the Lord. It must mean more than 
wearing a smile and being happy, otherwise, the Church would not be highlighting John the 
Baptist. 
 

Christian joy is not a result of everything going wonderfully in our lives, it is a gift of the Holy 
Spirit. As Saint Paul tells us “the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience….” (Galatians 
5:22)  
 

Such joy, he tells us, comes when we allow God’s kingdom into our lives. “For the kingdom of 
God is …. righteousness, peace, and joy in the Holy Spirit.” (Romans 14:7)  
 



 
 

This idea of joy coming from God is also found in our readings.  
 

When Isaiah spoke of bringing glad tidings to the poor, he was speaking to Jews who were 
returning from exile and discovering Jerusalem was devastated. Yet they could rejoice, for the 
Lord would be with them.   
 

The Blessed Virgin was able to rejoice in God even though she was unsure of what awaited her. 
But she knew, as the angel had told her, “The Lord is with you.” 
 

Paul told the Thessalonians to rejoice always, to pray without ceasing, to give thanks for God’s 
blessings. Certainly, those who speak to God in prayer and who appreciate God’s blessings are 
people who can rejoice in God’s goodness. 
 

When we understand joy as a gift of the Spirit and as a blessing that flows from an awareness of 
God in our lives, we can see how John the Baptist can be a figure of joy. He certainly knew he 
“was sent from God.” He knew his mission was to make people aware of the promised Messiah 
who was present but not yet recognized. 
 

Spiritual joy, Christian joy, is not necessarily the result of all things going right, but a result of 
God being in our lives and in our hearts.  
 

That certainly was the joy of John the Baptist. He knew that God was with him.  
 

As a children’s hymn puts it, “I’ve got that joy joy joy joy down in my heart.” That kind of joy, 
the joy that comes from God, can never be taken from us. 
 

© 2020 Rev. Thomas B. Iwanowski 


